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 - Principal’s Message - 
Dear Families, 
While many wonderful things happen at school each day, I know from 
experiences with my own children that parents arenôt always made aware of 
them.  Iôd like to highlight some of the work and energy that students have 
engaged in around the character trait of kindness.  We are currently 
collecting money for the neonatal unit through our annual Penny Drive.  We 
partnered with John Tuck Elementary to collect food and money for specific 
families in need over the holidays and weôre moving into the time of year 
where we support a local child in need through the Sparrow Program. 
 Finally, students and teachers are on the lookout for kids demonstrating 
kindness.  Students are encouraged to fill out a kindness heart, with a 
description of the act they witnessed, and attach it to our kindness tree. 
 Our tree is overflowing with hearts! 
With the arrival of March, itôs time to schedule a time to come meet your 
childôs teacher for your spring parent/teacher conference. We strongly 
encourage you to bring your children with you to the conferences!  This is 
an excellent time to share information about your son or daughter that will 
help their teachers do the best job they can and to plan for a successful end 
of the 2017 year.  With the adjusted schedule due to snow, the district has 
designated, Friday, March 24th as the one day to conference.  In attempt to 
meet the needs of families, most teachers are offering early morning and 
afterschool times during that entire week of March 20th.  Please call the 
office to schedule a conference time. 
March 6th - 10th is designated a Classified Employee Appreciation Week. 
 While you might not be aware, so many of the incredible things that 
happen at school are due to the amazing contributions of our classified 
employees and their support of our programs.  From our secretaries, to our 
custodians, our librarians, our computer lab techs., educational and 
behavioral support staff, the incredible reputation of Tom McCall is built on 
the work of our classified and certified employees.  Please join me in 
recognizing and thanking this incredible group of people during the week of 
march 6th - 10th.   
In honor of Dr. Seuss and Read Across America, we are highlighting the fun 
of reading by offering some special reading activities throughout the 
week.  Teachers have decorated their doors with decorations that match 
the theme of their favorite book. If you drop by the office this week youôll 
see that the office has joined the fun and decorated to match ñHarry 
Potterò.  Weôll conclude this Friday, the 3rd by allowing staff and students to 
dress as their favorite characters from books and conducting our Battle of 

the Books finale in the gym at 3:00  pm. 

March, 2017 

Dates To Remember 

March  

Mar. 1  Open Enrollment Begins  

Mar. 2  Happy Birthday Dr. Seuss!  

Mar. 3  OBOB Finals @ 2:45  

Mar. 3  Favorite Book Character Day  

Mar. 7  PTC MTG @ 6:00 pm  

Mar. 10  Spirit Wear Day  

Mar. 15  Penny Drive Money Due!  

Mar. 15  Teachers Make Pizza!  

Mar. 17 No School ñTeacher Prep Day  

Mar. 17 PTC Family Movie Day!  

Mar. 20  First Day of Spring  

Mar. 24  No School ñConferences  

Mar. 27 -31  No School ñSpring Break!  
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Conference Schedule  

Please call the front office at 541 -526-

6400  to schedule a spring conference 

with your studentõs teacher, as soon as 

possible.   Conference will be Friday, 

March 24th, but most teachers will be 

scheduling times Mon. -Fri. of  that 

week, in order to accommodate all 

schedules.   Here at Tom McCall we 

have a very high attendance rate for 

conferences.  We appreciate and thank 

you parents for your commitment to 

your students!  

Morning Drop-Off 

Many students are arriving too early each 

day.  The playground and breakfast area 

are not open until 8:40 am.  If you need to 

drop your student off before that time you 

must instead utilize the Adventure Quest 

program or the new Reach program, 

formally Boys and Girls club.    

Adventure Quest  

 

Register at the RAPRD activity center or the 

swim center for before and after school 

care, as well as, non school day activities! 

Grades:  Kindergartenñ5th 

Days: MondayñFriday 

Before School: 7:00-9:00 amñ $7.00 

After School: 3:30-6:30 pmñ $10.00 

Early Release Wed.: 2:30ñ6:30 

Non school days: 7:00 am-6:30 pmñ$35.00 

 All non school day activities will be held at 

RELC/Hugh Hartman. 

For more information please visit our web 

site at:  

http://raprd.org/Recreation/adventurekind

erquest.html 

Or call us at: 541-548-6066 

Book Fair 

  Unfortunately, we will not have a book fair 

here during spring conferences.  We are, 

instead, encouraging students to order 

from their classroom teachers!! 

Please do not pick -up and 
drop -off in the back of the 

building.  This area is for    
bus riders only!!  

http://raprd.org/Recreation/adventurekinderquest.html
http://raprd.org/Recreation/adventurekinderquest.html


In the Computer LabÞ.. 

Our school had been participating in a vote to win a contest that could bring acclaimed 
childrenés author Jan Brett to visit our school.  Students are imagining the excitement if 
Tom McCall was lucky enough to win that visit!  The vote is taking place on during visits 
to the computer lab.  

In order to vote for our school, student fill out a æballot,ç which includes accurately  typing 
their first name, school issued email address, along with our school's name,    address, 
city, state and ZIP.  The has been an outstanding opportunity for students to practice their 
keyboarding skills while       accurately transferring the contact            information project-
ed on a screen directly to their computers.  This can be a daunting task for some of our 
younger students, but I am so proud of everyone's hard work and determination to cor-
rectly complete the process.  

One voter is allowed per e*-mail address, so if you have not yet voted, please consider 
voting for Tom McCall to be chosen to win a visit from Jan Brett.  Family members at 
home can vote for Tom McCall Elementary School by visiting Jan Brettés website at 
http://www.janbrett.com/contest_2017/2017_free_school_or_library_visit.htm 

Frontrunners in the Jan Brett contest are  updated weekly.  As of  Tuesday, February 28th 
we are in 8th place with 520 votes!! 

Library Lowdown 
 

  We have just completed our  
preliminary rounds of Oregon 
Battle of the Books.  In one 
week, the top two teams will  
battle for the championship title 
for our school.  The winning 
team will then participate in    
Regionals on March 11th. This 
year we had 52 students         
participate in OBOB. They all 
worked very hard, demonstrated 
good sportsmanship, and had 
fun while doing it!  A big thank 
you to you,      
parents, for your 
support and      
encouragement of 
your childõs effort! 
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Chess Club  

The last day for Chess Club will be 
Wednesday, March 22nd.  

We are very excited to announce 
that Noah Eisbach, Max Dorning 

and Isaiah Pacheco were all invited 
to play at the state chess 
tournament in Portland!  

Congratulations and good luck!!!   

Open Enrollment 
Open enrollment for the 2017-2018 school year 
runs from March 1st to April 1st.   If you need to 
apply for a transfer please do so by filling out 
the appropriate paperwork and turning it into 
the district office during this time.  Transfer re-
quest forms are available on the Redmond 
School   District web page as well as in the of-
fice at Tom McCall starting Wednesday, March 
1st.  

If you have moved during the year please update 
your address with the office staff as soon as pos-
sible!   If you have moved and are no longer liv-
ing in our boundaries you will need to fill out a 
transfer request form if you would like to stay at 
our school for the 2017-18 school year.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 6 -10th is National School Breakfast Week!  

Take the School Breakfast Challenge !  

Did you knowé. 

Children who eat school breakfast are more likely to:  

Å Reach higher levels of achievement in reading and 

math?  

Å Have better concentration? 

Å Be more alert?  

Å Retain move of what they learn? 

Å Participate in class?  

Å Maintain a healthy weight?  

Å Drink more milk and eat more fruit daily? 

Come celebrate with us every day during National 

School Breakfast Week and you could win a prize!  



Health Happenings  
Itõs getting warmer out!  Kids will be getting out 

more on bikes and scooters.  Please review these 

safety rules of the road/sidewalks with your kids and 

check their equipment to make sure it fits correctly 

as they may have grown.  Oregon law requires all 

children under the age of 16 to use helmets when on 

a bike, whether they are the driver or a passengeré

both must be wearing helmets.  Parents can be cited 

and fined for failure to enforce this rule.  Letõs be 

safe out there!  

News from F.A.N.  
Spring is coming, but in the meantime the weather is 

still pretty unpredictable out on the playgrounds these 

days.  So please remember to send your student to 

school prepared for the changing weather. If your child 

is in need of a coat, hat or gloves , please give me a 

call. I still have a wide selection of winter wear to keep 

them warm and cozy until spring is here to stay!  And if 

the coat, jacket, hat or gloves you sent them to school 

in doesnõt come home with them, PLEASE remember to 

check our Lost and Found area across from the      

cafeteria!  

You work hard all year ð take credit for it!  Tax season is 

here again and many families will qualify for tax credits 

that they can use to help with bills or to buy the things 

they need.  THE EARNED INCOME TAX CREDIT (EITC) 

IS MONEY BACK FOR WORKING FAMILIES  ð even if you 

donõt owe or even need to file taxes!  And this year, it 

could be as much as $6,318!  But you have to file for it. 

Hereõs how you can file your taxes for free in Red-

mond, before April 15th:  

Call  Redmond AARP TaxAide at 541 

526 -3834  for an appointment . Tax 

preparation will be held at Neigh-

borImpact, 2302 SW First Street,   

Redmond (same location as last year.)  

Appointments are REQUIRED.  Please 

do NOT call NeighborImpact for a tax 

appointment.  

Do you or someone you know NEED A LITTLE HELP 

BUYING FOOD  in these tough times?  If so, you may be 

able to qualify for food stamps (now referred to as the 

Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program, or SNAP) to 

help stretch your budget.   The income limits may be 

higher than you think!  A family of 4 earning up to 

$2,552/month may qualify.  For more information,  

contact your DHS worker, or call the Redmond DHS   

office at 541 -548 -5547.   

As always, if your student or family has any other 

needs, please feel free to call me.  

 

Jennifer Summerton  

F.A.N. Advocate  

(541) 526 -6400 ext 4715  

Mr. & Miss RHS Penny Drive 

Each year these students raise money and 

awareness for the neonatal intensive care 

unit (NICU) at St. Charles hospital, helping     

families with babies born premature.  All 

money is due on Wed, March 15th.   


